
 

September
​Community

​News Update
  
 

Labor Day is upon us, as summer
unofficially comes to an end. Remember to

take time and get out to enjoy these last
few weeks of summer weather!



 

 

Congratulations to Gordon
Thompson, Painesville Township's

new Assistant Fire Chief!
Gordon has been a firefighter with the Township for a total of

34 years, 30 of those years as a full-time member of the
department. Additionally, Gordon is our k-9 handler and Fire
Investigator with our current fire dog, Theo. During his time
serving the community, Gordon has been Shift Commander,
Technical Rescue Instructor, Hazmat Technician, and most

recently, as Lieutenant.

If you see Gordon around town, please help us congratulate him
on his promotion to Assistant Chief!

Family Fun Day 2023
The Township Trustees hosted Family Fun Day last
weekend at the Lake County History Center. A huge

shout out to all our sponsors for making free this event



possible for everyone to enjoy.

Painesville Township
Fire Department

​Community Appreciation Days
Thank you to everyone who stopped out to meet your local

firefighters and take a tour of the firehouses during the first
ever department open house. The firefighters of Painesville
Township appreciate your support and enjoyed greeting the

residents they serve!



 

Upcoming Dates
to Remember:

September 16 - 11 am - 1 pm
~Residential Shredding Day @
@ Painesville Township Service Garage

September 23 - 8 am - 2 pm
~ Hazardous Waste Collection @
@Lake County Fairgrounds

October 31 - Halloween 6 - 8 pm

Election Day - November 7

November 18 -  beginning at 7:30 am



~Residential Curbside Leaf Pickup

December 16 - 11 am - 2 pm
~Family Christmas Party

 

Need to contact us?

Your elected officials:

Trustee Gabe Cicconetti

Trustee Chuck Hillier

Trustee Josh Pennock

Fiscal Officer Michael

Patriarca

​Township Staff:

Administrator: Hollie Bartone

Office Manager: Karen Muro

Planning and Zoning Director:

Harley DeLeon

Zoning Inspector: Sean Ischay

Fire Chief: Eric Burchak

Service Director: Bill Thompson

Contact us by selecting a name from above to send an email.

[440-352-1443]  [www.painesvilletwp.com]
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Painesville Township Hall | 55 Nye Road, Painesville Township, OH 44077
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